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Harrison T.
Bone, known as
Trent to everyone,
passed away unex-
pectantly Nov. 27,
2015. 

He was born
on June 22,
1989 and was a
native At-
lantan. 

Trent was a
graduate of
D u n w o o d y
High School
and attended
Georgia State

University.
He leaves behind his mother,

Julia Bone, and two siblings H.
Beau Bone of Malaga, Spain
and Emmeline Bone of New
York, N.Y. 

He was funny, articulate, po-
lite, and liked by all that knew
him.  

A private funeral service will
be held Tuesday, Dec. 1 at
Sandy Springs Chapel, Sandy
Springs with interment at Ar-
lington Cemetery.    

In lieu of flowers, donations
can be made to FurKids Animal
Rescue and Shelters, 2650
Pleasantdale Rd, Atlanta,  30340
(770) 613-0009. 

Patricia Bethea Bell (May
15, 1931 - November 22, 2015)

With great
sadness we an-
nounce the
passing of Pa-
tricia Bethea
Bell. 

Mrs. Patri-
cia Bethea Bell
(née Nelms
Bethea), of
D u n w o o d y,

passed away on Sunday, Nov.
22, 2015 at the age of 84.

Pat was born to parents Maj.
William Linton and Ethel Vi-
vian Bethea (nee Nelms) on
May 15, 1931 in Augusta, Ga.
Linton was serving the Medical
Corps and a veteran of the First
World War. Pat was the second
of Linton and Ethel’s children
(her older brother Robert passed
away in September 2015). 

When Pat was 6, the family
moved to Fort Bayard, N. M.,
where Linton was reassigned.
She lived in New Mexico until
she was 13. Her whole life, she
held many fond memories of the
New Mexico terrain and
lifestyle. 

In the fall of 1944, the family
moved to Redondo Beach, Ca.
She would spend her high
school years during the post-war
boom of Southern California.
Linton passed away during this
time and as she graduated high
school, Pat and her mother
moved back to Ethel’s home-
town of Thorndale, Penn. 

Pat entered West Chester
University and graduated in
1953 with a degree in elemen-
tary education. For several years
she taught fourth and second
grade classes, until 1957 when

she enrolled in a graduate pro-
gram at Duke University. She
went on to get her graduate de-
gree from Duke and in the sum-
mer of 1958 started teaching on
the American Army base in
Kaiserslautern, Germany.

Pat met Chuck Bell in
Kaiserslautern, Germany, in
1959.   Chuck was stationed
there as a Captain in the U.S.
Army. When Chuck signed up
for the Rangers he was trans-
ferred to Fort Benning  and he
asked Pat to marry him. The
couple was wed in Fort Benning
just as Chuck went off to Ranger
training.

In 1961, after the birth of
their first son, Charles Stuart,
the couple moved to Fort Lee,
Va. Pat continued to teach. Then
in the winter of 1962 Chuck was
shipped to Korea and the family
went with him. While in Korea,
the Bell’s had two more chil-
dren, Robert Blair and David
Scott. In 1964, Chuck retired
from military service and
moved back to the states. For a
time the family lived in Millus,
Mass.   Finally, the family
moved to Atlanta in 1966 and
Pat has lived at the same resi-
dence in Dunwoody ever since.

All that knew her, will re-
member how much she loved
her pets, her family, her friends
and whatever adventures she
could combine with those three
elements. Her loyalty, her wit
and her smile will not be forgot-
ten by anyone she graced.

Pat is survived by her three
sons; Charles Stuart (wife Mar-
vel), Robert Blair and David
Scott (wife Jennifer); and three
grandsons; William Cooper,
Jackson Connor and Hunter
Yeats.

A ceremony will take place at
St. Patrick’s Episcopal Church,
4755 N Peachtree Rd. The fam-
ily is grateful for the condo-
lences and asks that in lieu of
flowers a donation be made to
Well Pet Humane at do-
natenow.networkforgood.org/at-
lantaanimalalliance.

John S. “Jack” Kidd, 84, of
Atlanta, passed away on Friday,
Nov. 13, 2015 following a brief
illness.  

At age 9, with his mother
dying of TB, Jack was placed in
an orphanage in rural Tennessee
where the children grew their
own crops and livestock.  After
graduating high school, he
joined the Army and was sta-
tioned in Germany.  In the
course of his deployment in
Army Intelligence, he learned
several languages, then joined
the C.I.A. where he was sta-
tioned in the Middle East.  He
went on to teach himself com-
puter technology, which he ap-
plied to later positions with
Honeywell.

A gifted artist, Jack excelled

at every art form he at-
tempted, including draw-
ing, painting,
calligraphy, wood carv-

ing, sand blast-
ing and various
construction
projects.

Jack en-
joyed sailing
and taking his
family on trips
around the
country and to
Mexico.  He

was very adventurous, and these
trips often included an element
of danger.  He never lost his love
of adventure or sense of humor.

Jack is survived by his loving
wife, Lois, of 62 years; son
Daryl Kidd (Jackie) of Kenne-
saw; son Geoffrey Kidd of Ger-
mantown, Md.; daughter Amy
Hall of Richmond Hill, Ga.; son
Bobby Kidd (Miriam) of Win-
dermere, Fla.; and six grandchil-
dren.

A private celebration of
Jack’s life will be held in the
spring.

In lieu of flowers, the family
requests donations be made to
the Homes for Our Troops foun-
dation (www.hfotusa.org).

Raymond Joseph Cronin,
77, of Melbourne, Fla., passed
away on Nov. 17, 2015 with his
family at his side. 

Born on Oct. 23, 1938 in
Philadelphia to the late Joseph
and Rose Marie Cronin, Ray-
mond graduated from East
Mecklenburg High in Charlotte,
N.C. in 1956, and received a
Bachelors of Science in Engi-
neering from North Carolina
State University in 1960. He
was a veteran of the United
States Army Reserve. 

He married Valerie Ross
(Cronin) in July 1962 and they
settled in Richmond, Va., later
residing in Atlanta, Hartford,
and Charlotte, and then spend-
ing many years in Atlanta. Ray-
mond retired in 2002 and they
relocated to Melbourne, Fla. 

Raymond spent most of his
career as an underwriting spe-
cialist at Aetna Insurance, later
becoming Vice President of the
private brokerage Oberdorfer,
Hogg, Robinson. 

Raymond is survived by his
wife of 53 years, Valerie Ross
Cronin, his children J. Markham
and Sara Cronin of Coconut
Grove, Fla., Kevin and Miriam
Cronin of Westborough, Mass.,
Michael and Heather Cronin of
Satellite Beach, Fla., and
Courtenay and Christopher Dut-
ton of Atlanta. He was the de-
voted grandfather to 12
grandchildren.

A memorial service will be
held at Suntree United
Methodist Church in Melbourne
on Saturday, Dec. 12 at 11 a.m.
In lieu of flowers, it was Ray-
mond’s wish that donations be
made to the Pilot’s Club of
South Brevard at 2580 Forest
Run Dr. Melbourne, 32935.
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OBITUARIESTHE CITY OF DUNWOODY,

GEORGIA 

NOTICE OF ZONING BOARD OF

APPEALS MEETING

The City of Dunwoody Zoning Board of Appeals will meet
on Thursday, January 7, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council
Chambers of Dunwoody City Hall, which is located at 41
Perimeter Center East, Dunwoody, Georgia 30346, to hear
the following applications:

ZBA 16-011: David Mahl, owner of 5314 Manhasset Cove,
Dunwoody, GA 30338, seeks a variance from Chapter 27,
Section 27-58, to encroach the rear yard setback for the con-
struction of a deck. The tax parcel number is 18 375 02 035.

ZBA  16-012: Michael Seeley, owner of 4994 Oak Trail
Drive, Dunwoody, GA 30338, seeks a variance from Chap-
ter 27, Section 27-58, to encroach the street yard setback for
the construction of a porch. The tax parcel number is 18 363
01 060.

ZBA 16-013: Uwe Haarhoff, owner of 1314 Valley View
Road, Dunwoody, GA 30338, seeks the following: A vari-
ance from Chapter 16, Sec. 16-78 to encroach the City’s 75
foot stream buffer; A variance from Chapter 27 Section 27-
147 to reduce the contextual setback, related to the con-
struction of a new house. The tax parcel number is 18 365
10 022.

ZBA 16-014: CQ Dunwoody Village Court, LLC, owner of
1530 and 1536 Dunwoody Village Parkway, Dunwoody, GA
30338 by Marian Adeimy, attorney for contract purchaser,
seeks the following variances for the construction of a 79-
unit townhome development:
a.) Variance from Ch. 27 Sec. 27-142 to reduce the rear to
front building separation,
b.) Variance from Ch. 27 Sec. 27-142 to reduce the rear to
rear building separation,
c.) Variance from Ch. 27 Sec. 27-142 to reduce the rear to
side building separation,
d.) Variance from Ch. 27 Sec. 27-208 to reduce the mini-
mum driveway length,
e.) Variance from Ch. 16 Sec. 16-78 to encroach the City’s
75-foot stream buffer
The tax parcel numbers are 18 366 06 061 and 18 366 06
065.

Should you have any questions, comments, or would like to
view the application and supporting materials, please con-
tact the City of Dunwoody Community Development De-
partment at 678-382-6800. Members of the public are
encouraged to call or schedule a meeting with staff in ad-
vance of the Public Hearing if they have questions or are un-
familiar with the process.  Staff is available to answer
questions, discuss the decision-making process, and receive
comments and concerns.  
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